
CHESS NOTES   01.08.13   Peter Sherlock 
 
Pandora’s Box Grantham played their final game in G roup 2A 
in this season’s 4NCL (4 Nations Chess League) Divi sion 2 
when they were paired against Rhyfelwyr Essyllwg I based in 
South Wales needing a good win to secure a top four  place 
in the group in order to go forward to the promotio n pool. 
 
On board 8 Dr Ivan David who also plays for Grantha m Chess 
Club and is also an anesthetist at Grantham Hospita l was 
paired as white against 16 year old Thomas Thorpe f rom the 
Patchway club in Bristol and we pick up the game af ter 
black has just played 15. ...Bh6 (see diagram). 
 
Ivan played 15. e4 Bxc1 preferring to sacrifice the  
exchange in order to set up a strong attack on blac k’s king 
16. Qxc1 Bd7 17. Qh6 and Ivan’s queen is now a mena ce 17. 
...Nh7 18. Nd5 Qd8 19. e5 Bf5 20. Rxf5 gxf5 and Iva n 
sacrifices his other rook 20. Nef4 Kh8 21. e6 Rc8 2 2. Nxh5 
Rg8 23. exf7 and now Ivan’s pawn comes into play an d his 
knight’s finish off his opponent 23. ...Rg5 24. Nhf 4 Qf8 
25. Ng6+ Rxg6 26. Qxg6 e5 27. dxe5 dxe5 28. Qxf5 Kg 7 29. 
Be4 Qh8 30. Qg6+ and black resigned. 
 
Wins also for Colin Crouch, Chris Ross, Peter Batch elor and 
Paul Cumbers plus draws for Jerzy Slaby, Nigel Birt wistle 
and Daniel Wells gave Pandora a thumping 6½ to 1½ v ictory. 
 
Pandora finished in second place on 10 points so qu alified 
for the Division 2 promotion pool where they will p lay the 
top four teams from group 2B with the top four team s being 
promoted to Division 1. 
 
You can follow Ivan on his blog on the Grantham Che ss Club 
web-site granthamchessclub.blogspot.co.uk   
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


